The West Carrollton City School District Board of Education, 430 East Pease Avenue, West Carrollton, Ohio, met on March 2, 2021, in special session at the Dickinson T. Guiler Auditorium, West Carrollton High School, 5833 Student Street, West Carrollton, Ohio 45449. Mrs. Leslie Miller, President, called the meeting to order at 6:00 p.m. By call of roll, the following members were present: Mr. Joe Cox, Mr. Don Henry, Mr. Jon Lewallen, Mrs. Leslie Miller, and Mr. Tom Wolf. Also in attendance were: Dr. Andrea Townsend, Superintendent; Mrs. Melissa Theis, Assistant Superintendent; Mr. Devon Berry, Director of Human Resources; Mr. Jack Haag, Business Manager; Dr. Craig Myers, Curriculum Director; Mrs. Julie Jones, Curriculum Director; and Mr. Ryan Slone, Treasurer.

A work session was held to discuss the remainder of the 2020-2021 School Year.

Dr. Townsend, Dr. Myers, Mrs. Jones, and Mrs. Haffner shared information about the remainder of the school year.

Comments from Public Relating to Agenda Items Only

Darren Davey spoke regarding the district website, the change from the current hybrid schedule, and communication with parents.

Rosalyn Suprenant spoke regarding the number of cases and quarantines in the district. Jennifer Davey spoke regarding making better use of technology when students are quarantined and improving access to Board meetings via Zoom.

Catherine Long spoke regarding communication, year-end activities for students, and the change from the current hybrid schedule.

Lauren Williams spoke regarding guidelines which will be monitored in the fourth quarter and communication.

Rosalyn Suprenant spoke regarding the possibility of quarantines in the fourth quarter. Kim Hicks spoke regarding Montgomery County Health Department's quarantine guidelines. Mike Koesters spoke regarding the effect on parents of students not being in school full-time. Valerie Holland spoke regarding how well childcare providers have handled the pandemic. Karen Poindexter spoke regarding how parents have been affected and the benefits of being in school full-time compared to four days per week.

Dianthe Fleming commended the ECC staff and spoke regarding school staffing during the remainder of the school year.

Mary Nunnery spoke regarding end of course exams, quarantine clarifications, and communication.

## Discussion

The following topic was discussed by the Board of Education. The public was invited to observe this discussion. Generally, the Board will take no formal action on discussion topics; however, in this instance where the Board may choose to act, such notice was given during the introduction of the discussion topic.

Additional discussion by the Board of Education regarding the remainder of the 2020-2021 school year

## The following item was not voted on due to a lack of a second:

It was moved by Mr. Cox, but not seconded, the West Carrollton Board of Education approve the change for the remainder of the 2020-2021 school year to return to school four (4) days per week.

It was moved by Mr. Lewallen, seconded by Mr. Wolf, the West Carrollton Board of Education amend the recommendation in agenda item 6 from four (4) days per week to five (5) days per week.

2021-44

On call of roll, motion carried. Mr. Cox, Aye; Mrs. Miller, Aye; Mr. Wolf, Aye; Mr. Henry, Aye; Mr. Lewallen, Aye. 5 Ayes.

It was moved by Mr. Cox, seconded by Mr. Lewallen, the West Carrollton Board of Education approve the change for the remainder of the 2020-2021 school year to return to school five (5) days per week.

2021-45

On call of roll, motion carried. Mr. Cox, Aye; Mrs. Miller, Aye; Mr. Wolf, Aye; Mr. Henry, Aye; Mr. Lewallen, Aye. 5 Ayes.

It was moved by Mr. Lewallen, seconded by Mr. Cox, the West Carrollton Board of Education adjourn the special meeting at 7:35 p.m.

2021-46

On call of roll, motion carried. Mr. Cox, Aye; Mrs. Miller, Aye; Mr. Wolf, Aye; Mr. Henry, Aye; Mr. Lewallen, Aye. 5 Ayes.

Mrs. Leslie Miller, President

Mr. Ryan Slone, Treasurer